
  

   

 

   
 

 

  

 

 

     

 

 

  

ANGELO STATE UNIVERSITY 
HUB Program/ Logo Licensing 

April 16, 2025 

Supplemental Letter for Fiscal Year 2025 Semi-Annual HUB Report 
Angelo State University – Agency Number 737 
Angelo State University (“ASU”) is providing this letter to supplement the Semi-Annual Historically 
Underutilized Business (“HUB”) Report.  This letter serves to summarize ASU’s efforts to increase 
procurement opportunities for HUB vendors and support outreach efforts to businesses potentially 
qualified for HUB certification. Even though ASU’s distant location in West Texas is a challenge to 
doing business with some HUB vendors, ASU supported the State HUB Program as outlined below: 

• Participated in the State of Texas HUB Development Work Group (HDWG) meetings. 
• Attended the 2024 NAACP Texas State Conference on October 10th in Corpus Christi. 
• Participated in the 10/29/24 TDLR 2nd Annual Breaking Boundaries HUB Expo. 
• Attended the 12/11/24 Bexar County Small, Minority, Women, and Veteran Business 

Conference. 
• Contacted expiring and inactive HUBs to�encourage them to renew their certifications. 
• Introduced HUBs to internal departments and facilitated the onboarding process with ASU. 
• Sponsored 3 mentor/protégé agreements during fiscal year 2025. 

The decline in ASU’s overall HUB spend and utilization compared to our FY2024 semi-annual time-
period is partly due to SHI Government Solutions, Inc. becoming ineligible for HUB status, and we 
did not find an alternate�HUB vendor in time�to procure FY2025 services. In FY2025,�ASU�is�
procuring travel from a HUB vendor, Groople Texas, LLC, and some of our grant funds procured 
from HUB vendors, which both are not reflected in�the FY2024 Semi-Annual HUB report since travel 
is not a reportable object code and grant funds are excluded from reporting. 

ASU will continue supporting the State of TX HUB Program as we search for opportunities to 
include HUB vendors in our procurement process and expand�our outreach efforts.  If you have any 
questions, please contact me at (325) 486-6844�or�jennifer.lennon@angelo.edu. 

Regards, 

Jennifer Lennon 

Jennifer Lennon 
HUB & Logo Licensing Coordinator 
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